
 

 

PENN TOWNSHIP 
MINUTES 

August 17, 2010 
 

 
 The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday,  
August 17, 2010 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, 
Pennsylvania. Chairman William Moyer called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors 
present: William Moyer, Brian Wentzel. Supervisors absent: Fred Ulrich. Others present: 
Secretary/Treasurer Robin Bieber; Solicitor Jeff Edmunds. Members of the Public: Darwin 
Swope; Fred Keller.  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 The minutes of the August 3, 2010 meeting were approved as presented upon motion 
by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer, and unanimously approved. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
  Fred Keller, candidate for the 85th District House of Representatives seat, (currently 
held by Russ Fairchild, who is retiring) introduced himself and gave a brief history of his 
background.  
 
PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD 
 No Persons Present To Be Heard at this time. 
 
REPORTS 
 Roadmaster Brian Wentzel provided a written report on the roadcrew's activity for the 
previous two weeks.  
 Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report including 64 permits year-to-date. 
 Township Secretary/Treasurer Robin Bieber reported that the Township has received the 
remaining $16,000 in the DCNR Grant. 
 Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich was absent. 
 Chairman William Moyer had nothing to report.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 

 Discussion was held on the proposed storage building. Brian Wentzel reported that he 
will meet with Larson Design Group regarding storm water management and test holes. It was 
also noted that if the proposed storage building is completed and paid for in 2011, there will be 
no need to revise the 2010 Budget. 
 Prices for a new pressure washer (2000 psi sprayer)were discussed. B&R Farm 
Equipment - $4580.00. Hoovers - $3850.00. Upon motion by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill 
Moyer and approved, the new pressure washer will be purchased from Hoovers at a cost of 
$3850.00. 
 Roadmaster Brian Wentzel reported that he is still gathering prices on the new utility 
trailer. 
  
NEW BUSINESS 

 Chairman Bill Moyer reported that the Personnel Policy will be reviewed and revisions 
will be made. 
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NEW BUSINESS (cont’d) 

 Discussion was held on selling old equipment. Upon motion by Brian Wentzel, seconded 
by Bill Moyer and approved, the following items will be advertised for sale with the right to 
reject any and all bids: finish mower/brush hog; 4’ utility trailer; pressure washer. 
 Invoice from B&R Farm Equipment for $11,947.59 for repairs to the TV140 was 
reviewed. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
  
PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL 

 Upon motion of Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer, and unanimously approved, the 
accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 Motion to adjourn was made by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer, and approved. 
No further business to discuss, the August 17, 2010 meeting adjourned at 7:35PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Robin Bieber, 
Township Secretary  


